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Rooster Editorial  
After our months break it was good to hear that the 
Rooster has been awarded some cash from the 
Lottery fund to enable us to purchase a Laptop 
and relevant hardware to make the production of 
each edition much easier. Congratulations from 
the village to our intrepid travellers back from 
South America after their amazing cycle rides, 
their story is included in this edition. Well done to 
the Parish Council in their efforts to curb dog 
fouling; the meeting in the village with the Dog 
warden gave us some useful ideas and he is going 
to visit the school to talk to the children about 
some pet awareness topics later in the month. We 
have also included a letter from a member of the 
Roos Show committee explaining the policy 
regarding the use of their equipment bought with 
Wind Farm money. After reading it I still find it 
strange that these grants are not for the benefit of 
the whole village and that the Committee are 
obviously unhappy that this situation is being 
questioned.  
Another sad item of news is another theft of lead 
from the church roof. Please, if you see anything 
suspicious, contact the police immediately. 
Next month is the Dec/Jan double edition. 
Please get your articles to us by November 20th  

Contact us at 
village_rooster@btinternet.com 

 or telephone:  Alan 671322. 
or via our Facebook page 

The Editor reserves the right to accept or refuse 
submissions and edit for content and length. The 

opinions expressed here do not necessarily reflect the 
views of the newsletter. 

See this edition in colour on our Facebook page 

 
www.facebook.com/therooster2015 

 

The sponsor of this edition of the Rooster is Pure Beauty. Thankyou 
We still need new sponsors to keep the Rooster going.  Please contact Alan on 671322 if you can help 

 
That's right, we completed our challenge.  370km from Salvador 

to Ilhues, on road, off road, uphill, downhill, through villages, 

towns and rubber plantations, jungle and beach.  Brazil was full 

of brightly coloured houses and loud music where boys are 

constantly playing barefoot football, the Churches are rocking 

daily and the locals still drink Skol.  Cycling through Brazil was a 

great way to see it, it really is very beautiful.  The challenge itself 

was much harder than we had anticipated.  It was so tough, the 

distance, the heat and the HILLS.  The hills were terrifying, 

particularly given the distinct lack of hill training we managed to 

do in the Holderness area, but with the help and support of 

each other and 67 other women, along with the little song we'd 

sing to ourselves to help us get up them (it’s only a hill and 

we're riding brazil) WE DID IT!!  We raised over £10k for female 

cancer charities which is helping to develop a blood test to use 

as a screening tool for ovarian cancer and the money will 

continue to fund an online support service for women, which 

sadly is at its busiest at 3am in the morning.   

The experience of undertaking such a challenge with so many 

strong and determined women was a life changing experience. 

 We met a living legend that goes by the name of Margaret, at 

76 years of age, she completed the challenge (her fourth) all the 

time constantly smiling and giving it some welly!  We would like 

to extend a massive thank you to all of you, for all your help, 

encouragement and donations.  Roos is a very special place - 

thank you!  Much love Nicky and Sally x 

           

We Did 

It! 
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Church Services November 2017 
5th Nov 8.30 Tunstall Holy Communion 

 9.30 Roos Holy Communion 

 9.30 Garton Holy Communion 

12th Nov 10.30 Roos 

 

Remembrance Service 

Memorial Institute 

    

 15.00 Garton Evening Prayer 

19th Nov 11.00 United Benefice Withernsea to 

Welcome Reader Diane 

26th Nov 9.30 Roos Holy Communion 

 15.00 Garton Evening Prayer 

 

 

 

Rooster Association  D O N A T I O N S 
The Rooster Association depends upon voluntary contributions 
to ensure continued publication of the Rooster. If you wish to 
contribute then please leave your donations in a sealed 
envelope in the Rooster box at the Roos Store/Post Office, 
enclosing your name, contact details & amount. All donations 
will be strictly confidential. Please make cheques payable to The 
Rooster Association. All contributions will be acknowledged in 
The Rooster unless you request to remain anonymous. 
We are pleased to acknowledge the kind donations, 
during August / September from:  
 

Tony & Esther Kirby  
Alec & Margaret Dodson 
2 x Anon 
 
  Roos Primary School 

Road Safety Week – 20th November 

Be bright be seen. Throughout the cold, dark months 
ahead of us we encourage our children to continue to 

walk, scoot and bike to school. Please take care by 
ensuring your children can be seen by motorists. A 
reminder to children to walk on school premises. 

Reflectors and high vis jackets are a good way to – Be 
bright and be seen! 

Community Christmas Remembrance Service – 7pm on 
7TH December. The evening will include: seasonal 
entertainment, mince pies and a seasonal tipple. 

  
Adults and children from Year 2 upwards are most 

welcome. 

Tickets are available from the school office (01964 
670535) at a minimum donation of £3.00. 

 

Roos Memorial Institute Village Diary 
 

Whist: 1st & 3rd Fridays 
Parish Council Meeting: 2nd Monday 

Roos WI: 1st Wednesday 
Farmyard Bingo: 2nd Tuesday 

Choir: every Thursday 
Camera Club: 2nd & 3rd Wednesday 

 

Farmyard Bingo Roos  
The October bingo attracted 35 players. Our regular 

caller Ian was back with us after his well deserved 

holiday. In his absence, Diane stood in and did a 

great job calling. Many thanks to both of them for 

their help. Pat received the £100 donation this 

month for the Memorial Institute. It will go towards 

the general upkeep of the Institute. 

The next bingo is   
Chicken                          November 14th         
Chocolate                      December  12th 

At November bingo, 5 Roos based organisations 

will each get £100 from Bingo. We are able to do 

this because of your continuing support. Many 

many thanks to you all. 

Join us at the Memorial Institute. Everyone 
welcome. Doors open 1845, eyes down 1930. 
 

 

Roos WI  
Our October meeting began with a warm welcome from 
our Vice President Ann Adam and the singing of 
Jerusalem. She then introduced Cary Johnson who began 
by judging the competitions. Cary then went on to 
demonstrate a Christmas swag for the front door and a 
beautiful table centre arrangement using greenery from the 
garden, a few cones and decorative ribbon.  She made it 
look so easy. I am sure members will be trying their hand 
at it. 
Business meeting followed with arrangements for the 
Autumn Federation Meeting at Longcroft on the 14th 
October and also for the Roos WI walk on 21st October. 
There are plenty of activities on offer, a craft club and book 
club who meet on other Wednesdays in the month. The 
book club reported an enjoyable visit to the New Theatre to 
see Jayne Eyre. 
Any new ladies are welcome to join us on the first 
Wednesday of each month 7.30 pm in the Roos Memorial 
Institute except for December when we will be having our 
Christmas meal out. The next meeting is our AGM on 1st 
November. 
For more information please contact Dot (671250) or Joy 
(671321) 
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Pure Beauty - Fabulous brand NEW salon in Roos 
 

We can make your lashes longer, your nails glossier, your brows more 
defined, your skin look radiant and much more.  
We are located at 1 Main Street in Roos and have the Rose Room, the 
Glass Room, the Pearl Room and the Tanning Room – all available for 
you to look your very best.  
If you’re thinking of treating yourself to some pamper time, there’s no 
better place. We offer a range of professional beauty treatments 
including: 
 
Semi-permanent lash extensions LVL lash lift 
High Definition Brows  Dermalogical facials and peels 
Acrylic nails   Gel polish 
Manicures and pedicures  Waxing and tinting 
Hopi ear candling   Spray tans 
Botox 
Make up including lessons and wedding parties   
Massage including hot stone and Indian head   

 
We have three therapists in our team - Sabrina, Elisha and Lauren and 
are open Tuesdays, Wednesdays & Thursdays 9am - 8pm, Fridays 9am - 

5pm and Saturdays 9am - 2pm. And if you’re looking for the perfect gift 
for him or her, you can treat your special person to a Pure Beauty 

Voucher for any of the above treatments.  
 

We can’t wait to see you, please do get in touch! 

Call: 01964 671 111                     Email: beauty@sspurebeauty.co.uk 

Website: sspurebeauty.co.uk                   Facebook: purebeautyroos 
 

                                          

ROOS CRAFTY CRAFTERS   

(Tuesday sewing group 1pm to 4pm) 
  

We will be holding an exhibits day  

on 18th November at the Roos Memorial 

Institute. You can see the things we make, 

things that can be made and also crafts which 

we will be selling. Come along and have tea, 

coffee, juice and biscuits and meet group. 
 

NEW MEMBERS ALWAYS WELCOME. 
 

CONTACT MAGGIE BARNARD 07775770757 or 

SHEILA FOSTON 07974638697 

 

Rev Martin Faulkner 
The alarm clock rings. You wake up, turn over and 
turn on the radio. With shouts and pokes you wake 
up the children. 
The morning traffic, roars, beeps and grumbles as 
you drive the children to school. 
You get to work, the chatter of the machinery, the 
raised voices of management instructions, the 
burble of inconsequential workmates conversation, 
a workload too large to manage in the time allotted. 
Stress builds, nerves fray, and still there is the 
noisy drive to pick up the children and get home. 
The next day it's the same again. 
After busy times Jesus often used to go off by 
himself to rest. When the disciples had been busy 
Jesus said to them that they needed to go away to 
a desolate place and rest. 
But we are no different, we too need time to 
recharge the batteries, time to think without noisy 
distractions, time alone to gain perspective upon 
life and all the events it throws at us. 
We all need to create a space where we can go off 
alone and rest. We need to find a place where we 
can reconnect with the world around us, enjoy the 
silence or the gentle sounds of nature. We all need 
time to reflect upon the day that has been and to 
focus upon the day to come. We all need time to 
rest in the arms of God or in his creation. 
Have you had time for rest this day? 
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Roos Parish Council Report: September / October 2017  
Parish Council Minutes are published in full on Parish Notice Boards and on the parish website – roosparish.info 

Environmental Matters 
 Overgrown hedge on local path no. 5 ERYC has written to occupiers of properties in Beechwood Views and Hinch 

Garth asking if they would take ownership and maintenance of the hedge. If there was a poor response then the ERYC 

would consider removing it. 

 Dog fouling - It was reported that the Chair, Cllrs Cracknell and Pearcey and others had met with the ERYC Dog 

Warden to discuss dog fouling issues. It was agreed that to help raise community awareness about this anti-social 

behaviour, the ERYC would give a presentation to school children as part of their early learning experience. They would 

also initiate a poster design competition for which Roos Parish Council would donate a prize to the winner 

 Litter/fly tipping – Roston Road - ERYC confirmed that its street cleaning operatives would inspect and remove any 

waste discarded near the wayside seat.  

 Vehicle parking – Hilston Road -An ERYC Area Engineer confirmed that highway enforcement officers would be 

asked to investigate whether the vehicles parked on or near the highway would be likely to be a potential cause of an 

obstruction.  

 

Tunstall Coastal Defence Scheme 
A report from ERYC indicated that progress was being made towards concluding the legal and financial agreements necessary for 

its construction to proceed. It was agreed that representatives of the Internal Drainage Board and the ERYC be invited to attend 

the Council’s December meeting to provide feedback about this and other potential flood management issues along the drain to its 

outfall into the Humber. 

 

Planning Applications 
 Erection of free range egg unit with associated feed bins and hard standing areas at land east of Roos Road Halsham - 

17/02637/PLF The Council agreed to register their objections to this second application with the ERYC. It was agreed 

that “the proposed development is located in an area of open countryside which was undeveloped until permission was 

recently granted for a similar type of development. The size of the buildings together with those already erected would 

constitute industrial development which is not linked to a nearby farm. There would be further loss of visual amenity 

with concerns also of obnoxious odours and waste disposal. Further, the Council see this application as a cynical way of 

seeking permission by stealth and exploiting the planning system”.  

 

Council agreed that no objections be made to the following applications.  

 Fell row of conifers along drive blocking light from garden, fell conifer as outgrown location, fell ash as too close to 

property, ash x 2 crown reduce by 30% and reduce by 10 feet two rows of conifer to north and south of garden at 

Roseneath South End Roos - 17/03154/PLF 

 Certificate of lawfulness for continued use of building in connection with livery business at WillowToft Farm Owstwick 

Rd Danthorpe - 17/03076/CLE 

 Continued use of former function room as two flats at Black Horse InnMain Street Roos - 17/03104/PLF 

 Erection of single storey extension to create additional garage/store at The Folly, 2 Orchard Close Roos - 17/02396/PLF  

 Continued use of the Dual Doppler weather station at Pastures Lane, Tunstall until February 2019,. Dong Energy 

(15/01772/PLF)  
 

Decisions - It was reported that ERYC had approved the following applications. 

 Display of 1 externally illuminated fascia sign and 1 non-illuminated hanging sign at, 1 Main Street Roos Ref.No 

17/02219/PAD 

 Butterfly Cottage 1 North End Road Roos Ref. No: 17/02426/PLF 

 12 Elm Garth Roos. Ref. No: 17/02710/PLF  

Any other business 

Roos Village Amenities Association - It was agreed that Cllr Pearcey replace Cllr. Devanney as the Council’s 

representative member with Cllr Maltas as substitute. 

Date of next meeting. Monday 13th November at 7.30pm in the Memorial Institute. 

  

 

 
Roos Horticultural Society   
Following comments made in public places and to Committee members regarding the equipment Roos Show have 
gained over the last few years we would like to make the following statement to the village / people who are 
concerned. Roos & District Horticultural Society have been successful in obtaining wind farm money over the last few 
years for the equipment they need to hold the annual shows each year. 
We have clarified with all the wind farms where the money has come from and they have confirmed the equipment 
belongs to Roos & District Horticultural Society not the whole village. 
The society has agreed to let other organisations and people use the equipment and hire charges and agreements 
have been agreed at their committee meetings. If anyone has any concerns please put them in writing to The 
Honorary Secretary, Roos & District Horticultural Society, Lelley Grange, Whites Close Lane, Lelley, Hull, HU12 8ST 
and these will be addressed at the next committee meeting 
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